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	April 2020


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200212022
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Between 11th July 2019 & 31st July 2019 how many separate transfers from hmp Birmingham to other category b establishments were there
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
We note your request for an Internal Review, which was received on xx April 2020.. The statutory deadline for your original request was xx March 2020 and this response was provided on XX April 2020. This response is therefore non-compliant with the requirements of the FOIA. I apologise for the delay in replying to you.
I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it below:

· Between 11 July 2019 and 31 July 2019 (inclusive) there were 23 transfers from HMP Birmingham to another Category B establishment.
Many prison establishments have dual-functions (for example, HMP Belmarsh is a High Security prison that also has a ‘Local’ function taking in prisoners from local courts), as such we have used the ‘predominant function’ of each prison as the basis for the data in this request. Further information about prison functions can be found here: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/prisons-and-their-resettlement-providers
Please note that the above figure has been drawn from administrative IT systems which, as with any large-scale recording system, is subject to possible errors with data entry and processing. 
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